
KIRKLEES COUNCIL  
(SPEED LIMIT) (NO. 115) ORDER 2022 
DUNFORD ROAD, HOLLOWGATE ROAD, LOWER MILL LANE, ROTCHER ROAD, 
TOWNGATE ROAD, VICTORIA SQUARE, VICTORIA STREET, HOLMFIRTH  
(20 MPH SPEED LIMIT AND 30MPH SPEED LIMIT) 

 
The Council of the Borough of Kirklees propose to make the above Order under their powers 
in the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 the effect of which, as it affects roads in the Holmfirth 
area in the Kirklees district, will be to: 
 

i. Impose a 20mph speed limit on the following lengths of road: 
 

1. Bus Station, Holmfirth  
 

On its entire length 
 
2. Dunford Road, Holmfirth 
 

From the junction of Towngate Road for a distance of 10 metres south-eastwards.  
 

3. Hollowgate, Holmfirth 
 
From its junction with Victoria Square to a point 10 metres south-east of its junction 
with Huddersfield Road. 

 
4. Lower Mill Lane, Holmfirth 

 
On its entire length 

 
5. Rotcher Road, Holmfirth 

 
On its entire length 
 

6. Towngate Road, Holmfirth 
 
From its junction with Station Road to its junction with Victoria Square. 

 
7. Victoria Square, Holmfirth 

 
From its junction with Town Gate to its junction with Hollowgate 

 
8. Victoria Street, Holmfirth 

 
From a point 10 metres south-east of the junction of Huddersfield Road to its junction 
with Hollowgate. 

 
ii. Impose a 30mph speed limit on the following lengths of road: 

 
1. Dunford Road, Holmfirth 

 
From a point 10 metres south-east of its junction with Victoria Square to a point 110 
metres south of its junction with Cross Gate Road. 

 
 



2. Victoria Street, Holmfirth 
 
From the junction of Huddersfield Road for a distance of 10 metres in a south-easterly 
direction 

 
iii. This order will also revoke any current speed limits affected by these 

changes on the above roads. 
 
A copy of this draft Order, together with the plan showing the affected lengths of road and 
a detailed statement of reasons for proposing the Order may be inspected at:- 
 
• Online: http://www.kirklees.gov.uk/trafficregulation  

• By emailing highways.TRO@kirklees.gov.uk 

• Kirklees Council Customer Service Centre, Civic Centre 3, Huddersfield HD1 2YZ 

If you wish to object to the proposed Order, you should send the grounds for your objection 
to: 
 
• by email: TRO.Objections@kirklees.gov.uk; or 

 
• by post to Harry Garland, Kirklees Council Legal Services, PO Box 1720, Huddersfield 

HD1 9EL 
 
Objections must be sent no later than 10 February 2023, and please ensure you quote 
reference DEV/HG/D118-22115 

 
Dated this 20 January 2023 
 
Julie Muscroft – Service Director – Legal, Governance and Commissioning 
Kirklees Council, Legal Services  
PO Box 1720  
Huddersfield  
HD1 9EL 
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